
Partially 

Confidential 

 Submission    
No 52 

 
 
 
 
 
 

INQUIRY INTO TEACHER SHORTAGES IN NEW SOUTH 

WALES 
 
 
 

Name: Name suppressed 

Date Received: 19 June 2022 

 

 



Dear Ministers of Parliament, in particular Sarah Mitchell, I would like to know why, over 1 month 
after the expiry of the PHO, I cannot go back to school and teach adolescents, which I am so 
passionate about? I am appalled by the unethical conduct of the Department of Education and 
related Professional Ethical Standards (PES). The school system is in a dire situation, with classes 
being left unattended, combined on a mass scale, minimal content being delivered, teachers 
burning out etc, yet I am ready, willing and able to work, however, I have been forced to find 
alternative employment. 
I have been teaching in a highly professional and dedicated manner for over a decade (by the way, 
without any acknowledgement of service) and I have made an informed decision to not inject 
myself with an experimental injection, whereby no safety data or risk assessments are available (as 
requested on a number of occasions). The type of information on the TGA's DAEN highlights 
the deadly issue of adverse reactions (currently at 130,308 and 879 reported deaths - however, I 
believe this is grossly under-reported, as per a whistleblower in the field), something that I will be 
avoiding and relying on my natural immunity, which has protected me thus far. Alternately, if you 
refer to the ABS released earlier this year, you can clearly see that the deaths from Covid-19 do 
not demonstrate any excess mortality and are most likely to occur in people that have already 
exceeded their life expectancy. This does not include adolescents, which should be focussing on 
staying healthy, in the sunlight, with fresh air, good food and social interactions, pretty much like 
the entire population. So mandating (or even encouraging) these injections, along with mask 
wearing, has no health benefits. 
I have been discriminated against about a private medical matter, that is a breach of Human Rights. 
I have also been falsely accused of Professional Misconduct for not completing the VACS 
ATTEST, and this is incorrect (and highly unethical by the PES), as verified by my school 
Principal. 
So to wrap it up, I demand to be let back into my permanent teaching position effective by the 
end of this week. I demand to be given all of my Leave back. I demand to be given recognition 
for my 10 years of service for the DoE and I demand to be compensated for the stress, 
discrimination, upheaval and uncertainty this has caused for me and my family, over the past 10 
months. 


